
Mt. Holly Springs Borough Council- Supplemental Meeting 
Meeting Minutes- June 29, 2017 

 
Call to Order – Mr. Collins called the supplemental meeting of the Borough Council to 
order at 7:17pm and led the Pledge of Allegiance.    

 
Attendance– The following members of the Borough Council were present; James 
Collins II, Lois Stoner, Pamela Still, Edgar Kendall, Deborah Halpin- Brophy. Also present; 
Mark Allshouse, Borough Solicitor and Thomas Day, Police Chief/ Borough Manager. 
Absent: Matthew Hockley, Leroy Shildt, and Scott Boise. 
 
Any other Business to Come Before Council: 
Council President James J. Collins II entertained a motion to release the subdivision 
bond to Sheetz in the amount of $206,296.20. The motion was made by Mrs. Halpin-
Brophy and seconded by Mrs. Stoner. The motion passed.  
 
The Council President James J. Collins II entertained a motion to send the proposed 
zoning map draft through its procedural necessities to get to public hearing. The 
motion was made by Ms. Still and seconded by Mrs. Halpin-Brophy. The motion passed.  
 
Elle Spease asked Ms. Still for the document regarding Timber Harvesting in 
Pennsylvania and where to find it. The slope documents was from Cumberland County. 
 
Mr. Floor spoke on the expense and time that was put into the zoning. He stated he 
does his best to do what is right and beneficial to friends, neighbors, and family. He felt 
that the zoning was prepared to move forward. He is here now to resurrect the 
proposed zoning can move forward. He felt as though he informed people of his 
intensions. He explained that he worked three times to save the Orr-hole property and 
his property from development. The last endeavor devastated his retirement fund. He 
worked to submit plans and guidelines to harvesters. The last harvesters worked to 
clean up the property and trails. He tries to be a good citizen and neighbor. His 
hindsight is that he should have explained his intensions. The property he has remaining 
other than the Orr-hole. R1 allows for road frontage. He spent his time and effort to 
have access road and driveway for some residents of Yates Street. He wishes to create a 
piece of land to run behind the Orr-hole beside his house to access it. He wishes to put 
his oldest son on the deed for the property and the Orr-hole and become a legacy. He 
is aging and does not have the energy to maintain the Orr-hole any longer. What he has 
could be a sellable property, for a family unit and the rest would remain preserved. The 
property will be divided into three properties.  
Adjourn – Mrs. Halpin-Brophy made a motion to adjourn that was seconded by Mr. 
Kendall. The motion passed unanimously.  
 
 
 


